                                    Murton Parish Council

Minutes of the ZOOM meeting of Murton Parish Council held on Wednesday, 13 January 2021   
Present:  Cllrs I Waddington (Chair), D Harriman, R Clancey, R Kettlestring, G Richardson, 

D Wells, A McFarlane (Clerk), Ward Cllr M Rowley, Ward Cllr M Warters
Before Council business City of York Director of Governance attended the meeting to outline the reasons for the decision to lift the Asset of Community Value listing on the village pub following an appeal by the owner. Councillors were able to express their disappointment at the decision and questioned the decision making process which does not allow for any review
21/1
No Apologies for absence
21/2

No declarations of interest were made
21/3
The Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday, 9 December 2020 were confirmed as a true and correct record
21/4
Ongoing Issues and action                                                                                                                                                                                            21.4.1 The Neighbourhood Plan Working Party report was circulated. Public consultation is still hoped to start in February. A document is awaited from CYC which is important to the HRA document in relation to the Joint Minerals and Waste Plan. Small alterations have been made to NP documents following suggestions by CYC officers

21.4.2 The Murton Arms (formerly The Bay Horse) – Councillors discussed the reasons for the decision by CYC Head of Governance to remove the ACV listing. It was agreed that the clerk should ask YLCA for advice on the regulations used
21.4.3 Due to the current pandemic Cllr Kettlestring cancelled the proposed February litter pick and suggested the Clerk contact local business to clear their own surrounds.  
21.4.4 Cllr Kettlestring suggested siting an additional salt bin near the junction of Murton Way and the main street, which was agreed unanimously. Cllr Wells asked if the salt bin at The Garth could be replaced by a new one
21.4.5 Ward Cllr Warters was thanked for planting 3 trees on Murton Way

21.4 6 Councillors decided not to support the Climate and Ecological Emergency Bill

21.4.7 The Clerk had applied for a Ward Grant of £7000 for an initiative by Ward Cllr Warters to refurbish fingerpost signs for use throughout the Parish 
21/5
Planning application 20/02235/FUL to create an access track across Green Belt land at Highfield House was discussed and objected

21/6
Planning application 20/02196 for a dwelling at Piker Thorn Farm was refused by CYC 
21/7
Financial Matters: 
21.7.1 It was agreed to pay CYC £1920.00 for Garth lamppost embellishments
21.7.2 It was agreed to pay CPRE £36.00 as a membership gift
21.7.3 It was agreed to pay Dr B Wright £168.00 for a pond newt survey

21.7.4 It was agreed to pay Stoneplan £72.00 for refilling salt bins                                                                                                           

21/8                 Subject to Covid-19 regulations the date of the next meeting was confirmed as Wednesday, 10 February 2021 via ZOOM
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